Brent Lewis Holman
September 1, 1953 - February 28, 2024

Brent Lewis Holman passed away peacefully on February 28, 2024, at the age of 70. He
was born on September 1, 1953, in Payson, Utah, to Lewis Max and Norma Jean Bame
Holman, the oldest of four children. After graduating from Payson High School in 1971,
Brent attended Utah State University in Logan, Utah from 1971 to 1974, in which he
graduated with a degree in Agricultural Machinery. He married the love of his life, Nancy
Lee Crook, on January 21, 1977, in the Manti Temple. Together they raised three children
and created and shared many happy memories throughout their 47 years of marriage.

In 1977, Brent was hired by Provo City as one of their diesel mechanics and he and
Nancy settled and spent the rest of their lives together in Provo where they made
numerous lifelong friends. In 1985, Brent was promoted to Fleet Manager for Provo City
where he remained until his retirement in 2010, after 33 years. During his time as Fleet
Manager, Brent was invited to become a member of Rocky Mountain Fleet Managers
Association, where he served in many positions over the years including chapter president
and ended his career as a lifetime member.

Brent proudly served and worked with numerous young men over the course of 50 years
within the Boy Scouts of America program, helping these young men become Eagle

Scouts. He found his happiness in nature and in helping each young man reach their
scouting goals.

Brent dedicated his life to serving everyone and serving within the church. He served in
many capacities over the years and found joy and fulfillment in each of his callings, but the
greatest joy he found was serving in the temple. Brent has served faithfully each week in
the Provo Temple for more than twenty-five years and most recently in the newly
dedicated Orem Temple. He found no greater joy than being able to serve those on both
sides, and especially helping the new missionaries come through the temple each week.

Brent loved the outdoors, especially camping, hiking, and riding in his side by side with his
sweetheart and his friends. He and Nancy traveled extensively throughout the US and



internationally throughout the years. They were members of the Utah Trail Riders Club
joining countless camping and riding trips exploring the beautiful trails of Utah, Nevada,
and Arizona. They enjoyed traveling with friends and their family, making new friends
along the way.

Brent was a gentleman, he was always cheerful, friendly, kind, always willing to help, and
always one to make us laugh. He will be deeply missed by his family, his friends, and his
neighbors.

Brent fought a 17-year battle with liver disease with grace, dignity, and a deep abiding
faith in Jesus Christ. Brent spent the last few days of his life at home being surrounded by
his wife and children.

The family would like to thank the many caregivers who cared for and treated Brent over
the last several years. The family would also like to thank the many doctors, nurses, and
other staff of Intermountain Medical Center and most especially to the staff and care team
of A Plus Homecare and Hospice for the wonderful care and service they provided to
Brent and our family these last few days.

Brent is survived by his wife, Nancy; three children, Brynn (Javier) Martinez, Colin
Holman, and Jennifer (Scott) Adams; 8 grandchildren; brother, Doug (Cathi) Holman;
sister, Periann (Dan) Isaacson; many wonderful brothers and sisters in-law; and many
nieces and nephews. He was preceded in death by his parents, Max and Norma Holman
and sister, Carolee Newton.

Graveside services will be held at 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, March 5, 2024 at the Santaquin
City Cemetery, 300 South 100 East, Santaquin, Utah. The family will receive friends at the
Berg Mortuary of Provo, 185 East Center Street, Monday, March 4, from 6-8:00 p.m. and
Tuesday, from 8:30-10:00 a.m. prior to services at the cemetery. Condolences may be
expressed at www.bergmortuary.com.



